
 

 

  

 

Wednesday, 5 June 2024 

 

As you know, industrial action has hindered our ability to prepare factories for the start of 

production. 

• Today, we received formal notification that unions intend to suspend overtime bans 

until early next week, when wages employees will participate in a secret ballot to 

vote on the company's latest EA offer. 

• This means we will be in a position to start the season in the Burdekin next week. 

• Planned start dates are:  

o Inkerman Mill - Monday 10 June 

o Invicta Mill - one side Wednesday 12 June; dual sides Thursday 13 June 

o Kalamia Mill - Thursday 13 June 

o Pioneer Mill - Monday 17 June 

• Given the uncertainty around industrial action, we recommend that growers cut 

green for Monday's and Tuesday's supply to Inkerman Mill. 

• Should there be further industrial action, start dates may be impacted. 

• We will continue to keep you informed.  

Best regards 

 

JOHN TAIT 

Burdekin Cane Supply Manager  
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